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August 11, 2011 

 

Karolina Blaney 

Environmental Specialist 

Williams Production R.M.T. 

Office: (970) 683-2295 

Cell: (970) 589-0743 

 

Re: No Further Action Request – 

Williams Production RMT Company 

Completion/ Reserve Pit  

Remediation Project Closure 

 

Notice of Completion Report 

    RGU 31-24-198 well pad 

    Tracking number # 2608644 

    Remediation #s 4898 and 4899 

    Garfield County, Colorado 

 

Dear Mrs. Blaney, 

 

Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) staff has reviewed the Notice of Completion Report 

submitted by HRL Compliance Solutions Inc. for Williams on July, 2011 for the referenced site.  Consideration was 

given to background arsenic concentrations.  Based on review of data presented, it appears that no further action is 

necessary at this time at this site.  However, should future conditions at the site be discovered of contaminant 

concentrations in soils exceeding COGCC standards or if groundwater is found to be significantly impacted, 

COGCC may require that further investigation and/or remediation be conducted.  

 

We understand that the above referenced pits will not be backfilled and reclaimed because they will be reused for 

further drilling operations.  Final pit closure and reclamation will be required to comply with COGCC Rules, series 

900 and 1000. 

 

The remediation projects have been closed in the COGCC database with the respective Form 27As.  If you require 

any additional information, please call me at (970) 625-2497. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Carlos Luján for 

Chris Canfield, P.G. 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

Cc: Debbie Baldwin – COGCC Environmental Manager 

Alex Fischer – COGCC Environmental Supervisor 
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